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				July 9, 2020  Webex Meeting

Present:    Anne Park, Jennifer Freese, Linda Mucyn, Leona Rockwood, David Rousseau, Jon Walters, Hannah Walters, Karen Korkuc, Mark Harlach, Amy Harlach, Lori Dufresne, Jennifer Hurley

Absent:   Vito Lorenzi, David Capaccio, John Duengfelder

David Rousseau opened the meeting at 8:22.
Leona Rockwood read the minutes of the June 4, 2020 meeting. Motion to approve by Karen Korkuc. Seconded by Anne Park. Carried.
Treasurer Report: Linda Mucyn reported no report.
Board of Directors:   The following members were nominated and elected according to Roberts Rules of Orders:   Mark Harlach, Amy Harlach, Lori Dufresne, Jennifer Hurley.
David will contact by letter the three board members who have not been active asking them to step down if no longer interested. 
David Rousseau presented the letter from the Williams family. It was read and discussed. They had suggested that the board ask the membership for additional funds and essentially then they would consider a contribution. It was decided that the board would not ask the membership for addition funds and that David Rousseau would inform the Williams family of the board decision.
The two affordable options for stairs were discussed:   Buffalo Marine, Jim Flash permanent stairs $17,000.00 and STR aluminum removable stairs $21,000.00.
It was decided that David Rousseau would contact Jim Flash, Buffalo Marine, asking for more details and if he would secure necessary permits and approvals. David would contact the Williams family informing them that the board was exploring other options and was not going to the membership for additional funds and that the board was open to contributions.
Discussion followed concerning ways to increase membership including contacting new homeowners and increasing the district boundaries. Anne Park reported on previous board efforts to increase membership and suggested an open house when new stairs are in place. Lori Dufresne volunteered to work on expanding the membership. The general feeling was against increasing the boundaries to include more streets and people and support for accepting known interested families on a known basis. A motion from David Rousseau effective July 9, 2020 applications for membership from residents that fall outside the boundary will be reviewed and accepted on a case-by-case basis, and should the board find a large number of applicants from one area in their end of year membership review, consider adjusting the current boundary bylaws to include said residents in the membership criteria after thoroughly evaluating transportation logistics and area impact. Seconded by Anne Park. Carried.
Next meeting July 23, 2020 8:15.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:05. Motion to adjourn David Rousseau. Seconded by Karen Korkuc. Carried.






